

TOWN OF MINTO

MEETING DATE: May 7, 2024

**REPORT TO:** Mayor and Council

SERVICE AREA: Clerks

SUBJECT: CL 2024-004 - Appointment to Source Protection

Committee

### **RECOMMENDATIONS:**

THAT Council of the Town of Minto receives report CL 2024-004 regarding Appointment to Source Protection Committee;

AND FURTHER The Council of the Town of Minto support the re-appointment of John Fruin to the Saugeen, Grey Sauble, Northern Bruce Peninsula Source Protection Committee for the Town of Minto.

# **BACKGROUND:**

A letter was received to advise that a representative/re-appointment of a member for Municipal Grouping 3 on the Saugeen, Grey Sauble, Northern Bruce Peninsula Source Protection Region was being requested. John Fruin has been the appointed member for the Town of Minto, Municipality of Arran-Elderslie, Municipality of Brockton. Town of Hanover, Township of Southgate and Township of Wellington North since 2019.

### **COMMENTS:**

John Fruin has advised the Municipalities that he would stand for re-appointment. John spent 27 of his 37 working career years as a licensed operator in Water/Wastewater Treatment. John has worked for the Town of Walkerton, Ontario Clean Water Agency, Veolia Water Canada, Municipality of South Bruce and the Town of Hanover. He held positions from operator to chief operator of Water/Wastewater Treatment.

### **FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:**

There are no financial implications arising from this report.

## **STRATEGIC PLAN:**

GOAL 5: Responsible Government

Deliver services in an open, accountable, and transparent manner while providing an outstanding working environment for employees and community.

PREPARED BY: Annilene McRobb, Clerk

**RECOMMENDED BY:** Mark Potter, Interim Chief Administrative Officer

Request letter attached.